
Justice  dept.  Corruption:
Hillary’s  DOJ  donors  prove
fix is in
“Democratic Party presidential hopeful Hillary Clinton’s chief
aide, Cheryl Mills, and her attorney reportedly stormed out of
her  interview  by  FBI  agents  regarding  Hillary’s  privately
installed and utilized email system and Internet server. The
Washington Post claims that one of the FBI agents asked Mills
a question and she left the interview complaining the question
was inappropriate.

The newspaper also claims that after a brief meeting between
Cheryl Mills and Beth Wilkinson, her legal counsel, the two
women  returned  to  the  interview  room.  Also  it  has  been
intimated by law enforcement insiders that Mills and Wilkinson
requested several breaks from the interview in order to confer
privately.

According to Conservative Base law-enforcement source Laurence
McCaffrey, he was led to believe that the interview question
that caused Mills and Wilkinson to walk out had to do with the
procedure used to produce emails for possible public release
by the State Department.

Mills  refused  to  answer  questions  about  it  because  her
attorney  and  Attorney  General  Loretta  Lynch’s  Justice
Department attorneys agreed it was confidential and therefore
FBI agents were prevented to delving into the allegations
about private server.

The FBI has continued investigating possible gross mishandling
of classified information and Clinton’s use of an unsecured
personal  account  exclusively  for  government  business.
Investigators have already interviewed two of Clinton’s top
aides, Mills and Huma Abedin, and hope to be able to interview

https://newswithviews.com/justice-dept-corruption-hillarys-doj-donors-prove-fix-is-in/
https://newswithviews.com/justice-dept-corruption-hillarys-doj-donors-prove-fix-is-in/
https://newswithviews.com/justice-dept-corruption-hillarys-doj-donors-prove-fix-is-in/


Clinton herself as they wrap up the case. There are also
allegations  of  illegal  activity  at  the  so-called  Clinton
family charity the Clinton Foundation.

“Based of these latest reports, I would say the FBI is being
handcuffed by Justice Department lawyers in order to protect
the  Democrats’  heir  apparent  to  the  White  House,”  said
Laurence  McCaffrey,  a  former  criminal  investigator
specializing in white-collar crime and corporate espionage.
“There  is  evidence  that  the  ‘fix  is  in’  at  the  Justice
Department, a department that openly allowed it’s lawyers and
investigators to donate money to the Clinton campaign,” he
added.

According  to  the  Washington  Free  Beacon,  Hillary  Clinton
garnered $75,000.00 in political donations from taxpayer-paid
Justice Department workers so far. “This is the department
which will determine whether there should be criminal charges
leveled  against  the  Clinton  and  others  for  using  an
unauthorzed private e-mail server,” said political strategist
Michael Baker.

The Justice Department workers’ political donations to the
Clinton campaign exceed the amount of money they gave to her
rivals Democrat Bernie Sanders and Republican candidate Donald
Trump.  Clinton  received  $73,437  from  over  200  Justice
Department employees. Twelve of the DOJ staff are reported to
have  donated  the  maximum  $2,700  to  Hillary  for  President
coffers.

Dave Bossie, leader of the watchdog group Citizens United,
claims he’s far from being surprised. “I’m not surprised in
the least to see more evidence that shows the politicization
of the Justice Department,” Bossie said. “How can Democrat
political appointees fairly investigate someone who is about
to become their nominee for president? That’s why last July I
called  on  Attorney  General  Lynch  to  appoint  an  impartial
special  counsel  to  investigate  the  private  Clinton  email



server.”

Newly  unclassified  email  released  by  a  public-interest
watchdog group reveals that former Secretary of State Hillary
Clinton wantonly attempted to abandon a “secure call” and
requesting instead to continue communications on her personal
— and unprotected — home phone.

Judicial  Watch,  a  top  “Inside  the  Beltway”  watchdog  on
Thursday,  May  12,  2016,  released  296  pages  of  new  State
Department documents, including a 2009 email in which the
former Secretary of State Hillary Clinton apologized to health
care activist/physician Mark Hyman for failing to respond to a
message  because,  “no  blackberry  contact  permitted  in  my
office.”

In addition, the newly released documents contain a Feb. 22,
2009, email exchange between Clinton and her then-Chief of
Staff Cheryl Mills, trying to communicate over a secure line
after Clinton returned from a trip.

Unable  to  maintain  a  secure  telephone  line,  Clinton  told
Mills,  “I  called  [operations]  ops  and  they  gave  me  your
‘secure’ cell [phone numbers] … but only got a high-pitched
whining sound.” Then Mills suggested that Clinton try the
secure line again, but Clinton wrote back, “I give up. Call me
on my home #.”

The previously unreleased Clinton emails date back as far as
January  2009  and  further  contradict  statements  by  Hillary
Clinton that, “as far as she knew,” all of her government
emails were turned over to the State Department and that she
did not use her clintonemail.com system until March 18, 2009.

Judicial Watch’s President Tom Fitton said, “This email reveal
is another in a long line that show Hillary Clinton could not
care less about the security of her communications.” He added
that it’s becoming more and more difficult to believe the FBI
investigation  could  come  to  any  other  conclusion  than  a



criminal referral when it’s so blatant that Clinton mishandled
classified information on a consistent basis.
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